The Hawthorns Primary School

AUTUMN TERM 2018



WEEKLY BULLETIN 30 NOVEMBER 2018

THEME: LISTEN WITH EMPATHY
AIM: TO LEARN TO BE EMPATHETIC

CHRISTMAS PANTO - MONDAY 17th DECEMBER



We still have a significant 25% shortfall on contributions for this year's panto. Please note we will keep monitoring but if payments remain low then the children may lose out on this wonderful experience next year.

Deadline for payment is Friday 30th November.

http://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/home



Please note that all dates may be subject to change.

NOVEMBER

30th PTA School Disco

DECEMBER

- 3rd Y2 Sewing Day
- 3rd Art Club Dressing the Christmas Tree
- 4th Y5&6 Cyberbullying Theatre at Bearwood Primary
- 5th EYFS Christmas Assemblies (Robins at 10am and Doves at 11am)
- 5th Y1 Christmas Production at 2.00pm at the Church
- 5th Netball Match v St Sebastian's HOME
- 6th Y6 Christmas Stocking Making
- 6th Y3/4 Handball Event (selected)
- 6th Y1 Christmas Production at 2.00pm at the Church
- 6th Choir Carols by Candlelight

DECEMBER

- 7th Y4 Roman Day
- 7th Football Match v Keep Hatch HOME
- 11th Rock Steady Concert
- 12th Y5/6 Multiskills Event (selected)
- 12th Year 2 Christmas Production 2.00pm
- 13th Year 2 Christmas Production 2.00pm
- 13th Y5 Christmas Carols to Kennet Court
- 14th School Christmas Lunch
- 17th Christmas Pantomime 'Beauty and the Beast'
- 18th Year 5 Christmas Assembly to Parents 9.15am
- 19th LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM 2.00PM FINISH

Uniform School Policy

Sensible Shoes (boys and girls): shoes should be black, sturdy with a good grip, give the feet good support and fasten securely **for the sake of the child's safety.** We request no boots or open-toed sandals please.

Socks to be plain grey/black/white

The uniform policy is available on our website in our prospectus on the 'about us' tab.

Thank you for your understanding



School Bell Information

KS1 & KS2 1st bell at 8.55am

Children should be the playground 2nd bell at 9.00am

Registration takes place and pupils who arrive after that time will be recorded as late to school.

From Monday 3rd December, the school gates will be closed at 8.55am, any late arrivals will need to come through the office.

Thank you for your support.



Please can you remember that if your child is unable to make it to school, you MUST contact the office each morning to advise.

Hair pieces

We would like to remind you that all hair pieces must be small, simple and in school uniform colours.

Thank you

Year 6 WW2 Workshop

Please be reminded the payment deadline for the Y6 World War 2 workshop is <u>Friday 30th November at 3.30pm.</u> At present there is a significant shortfall in the voluntary contributions.

This trip is at risk of being cancelled and the children will miss a valuable learning opportunity.



Congratulations to the Choir on a great rehearsal with Danyl Johnson this week.



FRIDAY 14th DECEMBER

Deadline for ordering your child/ children's Christmas lunch was Wednesday 28th November

Unfortunately, late requests cannot be processed and we will assume your child will be bringing in a packed lunch.



School Council Christmas Bake Off

Monday 10th December

To raise money for 'The Dyson Family.' As part of our school community, this is a cause close to our heart. Therefore, we are pleased to announce this will be our fundraiser which will take place on Monday 10th December.

The cost of entry is £1 and children will need to bring in their creation on the morning of the 10th December. There will be a winner per class as well as an overall winner. The children are allowed to make either cookies, biscuits or cupcakes. Please note individual entries or groups of up to 4 are allowed. Please can we ask that a list of ingredients is provided so that children with allergies can be made aware.



SPRING TERM CLUBS

A letter with more information and the timetable will be available to view next week.

Early morning club drop off.

Please can parents drop off their children into the playgrounds. Parents must NOT enter the school building.

Thank you





Christmas Card Post Box

The post box will be open from Monday 10th December.

Please include child's FULL NAME and CLASS.

Year 6 will deliver the cards to the classrooms.



Friday 23rd November Football v Hatch Ride

9-1 to Hawthorns Well done!!!



Year 1 Football Festival Tuesday 27th November

Despite the wet weather, all pupils had great time at the festival, well done!



Wednesday 28th November Netball v St Teresa's

Cancelled due to wet weather



New Age Kurling Friday 30th November



Wednesday 5th December Netball v St Sebastian's



Thursday 6th December Y3/4 Handball Event